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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES

TO THE BUDGET COMMITTEE ON 4TH APRIL, 2001 

Subject :
2001/02 REVENUE BUDGET - PROGRESS REPORT ON SAVINGS
RECOMMENDATIONS :

Members are requested to consider this report in conjunction with the other reports from directorates and :-

· Identify any matters which it is considered should be drawn to the attention of the Cabinet ;

· Advise Cabinet that schools should absorb the additional cost of the teachers' pay settlement from within their existing budget allocations ; and

· Advise Cabinet to request all directorates to make necessary provision for meeting the additional cost of the award from within their existing budget allocations.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report identifies the issues relating to the implementation of savings and the impact of additional cost of pay settlements for members consideration.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

Report to Council 21st February, 2001 entitled "2001/02 Revenue Budget"

CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink



TEL NO :
793 3230

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES : None directly

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :

Budget Strategy

DETAILS : Continued overleaf

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

REPORT DETAILS

1. The purpose of this report is to identify the issues for members consideration at today's meeting in beginning the process of monitoring the 2001/02 revenue budget.

2. The main focus for consideration at this stage of the year is how directorates are progressing with the implementation of their savings proposals as approved within the budget.

3. The revenue budget for 2001/02 was approved by the Council on 21st February, 2001 and included savings proposals amounting to £2.258m and other adjustments amounting to £5.370m. A copy of the appendix to the report to Council which summarised these proposals is contained in Appendix 1 to this report.

4. Also attached at Appendix 2 is the report of Budget Committee to Cabinet following the last meeting on 13th February which identified a number of reservations and concerns which members had with regard to the savings proposals.

5. Separate reports are contained elsewhere from the following directorates which address the progress with savings and, in particular, the issues raised at Appendix 2 :-

· Education and Leisure

· Chief Executive

· Corporate Services

· Environmental Services

· Personnel

· Development Services

· Community and Social Services

6. Pay Awards

6.1. Teachers - the pay award to teachers amounts to an average 3.7% which is 0.2% in excess of the amount originally provided in the budget. As the Government have stated that the SSA increase provided to local authorities was intended to cover the cost of this settlement and local authorities are expected to passport the SSA increase through to schools, which Salford has complied with, it is recommended that Cabinet be advised that schools should absorb the additional cost within their existing budget allocations. The cost of an extra 0.2% across all schools is £120,000.

6.2. Administrative Staff - negotiations are still proceeding between the employers' representatives and the trades unions, but an offer of a 3.5% increase has been rejected by the unions. A budget provision of 3% has been made for the cost of the award. It is recommended that Cabinet should be advised to request all directorates to make necessary provision for meeting the additional cost of the award, when finally settled, from within their existing budget allocations. The cost of an extra 0.5% across all directorates is £457,000

7. Recommendations
Members are requested to consider this report in conjunction with the other reports from directorates and :-

· Identify any matters which it is considered should be drawn to the attention of the Cabinet ;

· Advise Cabinet that schools should absorb the additional cost of the teachers' pay settlement from within their existing budget allocations ; and

· Advise Cabinet to request all directorates to make necessary provision for meeting the additional cost of the award from within their existing budget allocations.

A WESTWOOD

Director of Corporate Services
